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Further to your request for information dated 1st September 2021, I am pleased to provide the following response. Please accept our sincere apologies for the delay in responding.
Your request and our response:
1. Could you let me know how many people were sent to have operations abroad under the Reciprocal Healthcare Arrangements starting in Jan 2019 and through to 31st December 2020 when it finished as we left the EU.
Betsi Cadwaladr University Health Board BCUHB has not sent any patients abroad for operations. BCUHB has approved reimbursement of medical fees for 46 eligible applications submitted between 1st January 2019 and 31st December 2020. Please note that this figure is applications, not number of patients, as there may have been multiple applications from the same patient.
2. Also which countries were they sent to and operations were either paid for or contributed to.

Further to the response to question 1 above, BCUHB did not send them overseas for their operation, the patients elected to travel to the following countries for an operation:

· France

· Germany

· Lithuania

· Poland 

· Spain

These patients required the following operations, which were either paid for or contributed to:
· Adenoidectomy

· Ankle surgery

· Treatment for endometrial polyp

· Hernia

· Hip replacement

· Knee replacement

· Treatment for uterocystoneonastomis

· Replacement of ligament/tendon


We welcome correspondence through the medium of Welsh

Rydym yn croesawu gohebiaeth drwy gyfrwng y Gymraeg


